Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Training Leader’s Report for 2007 AGM

Our bell handling training for beginners has been running on Friday evenings from 5.45 to 7pm since the beginning of 2007.  There are 8 regular attendees from age 9 upwards who have been accompanied by 2 or more parents who have also taken part.  Some of the learners will soon be ready to progress to the Tuesday night practice.
Child Protection policies of both the church and ODG are followed, specifically:

· All under-18s must have a completed parental consent / contacts / medical form 

· Sessions are run by at least 2 ringers, ideally of each sex, with at least one of these having been CRB-checked 

· An attendance register is kept – this is the small black notebook which also has emergency contact details in the back, including Child Protection officers 

 
We now have 8 CRB-checked ringers: Kevin, Tim, Mark, Susan, Martin, Norman, Priscilla & Eluned.  This should be enough to cater for all our mixed-age ringing activities at both St Helen’s & St Nicolas, but should be regularly reviewed to ensure adherence to the guidelines above.

Kevin Beer

20th February 2007

